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June 8
th

, 2018 

 

 

Lian-Sheng Ma 

President and Company Editor-in-Chief 

Baishideng Publishing Group 

 

 

Dear Dr. Ma, 

 

Thank you for reviewing our submitted manuscript entitled, “Artificial intelligence in 

gastrointestinal endoscopy: The future is almost here.” 

 

We appreciate the supportive and positive feedback by the reviewers. We have made a 

slight revision to the manuscript as requested, by including our author names and title 

under the “Core Tip” section.  

 

Once again, we learned a great deal by composing this review and it is a pleasure for us 

to submit this manuscript to your journal.  

 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

Tyler Berzin M.D. 

Center for Advanced Endoscopy 

Division of Gastroenterology  

Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center 

Harvard Medical School 

Boston, Massachusetts  

 


